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Item Description: Approve a railroad crossing closure at DeWitt Road. 

 

Summary Recommendation:  

The County desires to create a new railroad crossing of the Norfolk Southern railroad to promote 

growth in the County.  NSRR requires the commitment of the community to close an existing 

crossing per requirements of the Federal Railway Administration.  This program aims to identify 

crossing locations that are considered to provide redundant access by vehicles where the 

crossing has lower traffic volumes.   DeWitt Road crossing is skewed and lacks active warning 

systems.  Alternative access via Shawnee Road is less than ½ mile away and has active warning 

devices.  Therefore, the railroad crossing at DeWitt Road is recommended for consideration for 

closure. 

 

Executive Summary/Background:  

 The County desired to consider closing the crossing on DeWitt Road and publicly 

announced on January 4th the intent to close. 

 The County Board of Commissioners conducted a public comment period from January 

4, 2022 to February 3, 2022.  No comments were received. 

 The County Board of Commissioners will conduct a public hearing and consider a motion 

to close the crossing at the February 15, 2022 regularly scheduled Commission meeting. 

 

Alternatives for Commission to Consider 

Alternate #1 – Approve the closure of the railroad crossing on DeWitt Road. 

Alternate #2 – No Action; request additional information or revision. 

Alternate #3 – Reject the proposal to close the railroad crossing on DeWitt Road. 

 

Recommended Alternative: Alternate #1 

 

Other Alternatives: Alternate #2. 

 

Department Review: County Engineering; County Attorney 

 

Funding Source: N/A  

Attachments:  1. Project Narrative and location map. 

   2. Letter to public, adjacent properties. 


